
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

August 15, 2016 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company) are being filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 1st Revised Sheet No. 166 Original Sheet No. 166 
 Original Sheet No. 166.1 
  

 
These tariff sheets are being issued August 15, 2016 to become effective on and after October 15, 2016.   
 
The tariff sheets allow Ameren Missouri to implement a three-year pilot program to provide long-distance 
electric vehicle charging facilities and services along the Interstate 70 (“I-70”) corridor at various locations within 
the Company’s service area. Five electric vehicle charging stations will be installed along the I-70 corridor, with 
the eastern-most station in the City of St. Louis and the western-most in Boonville. The sixth station will be 
installed in Jefferson City. Each charging station will include both Level 2 DC (fast) chargers and Level 2 
(standard) chargers, and all services provided will be available at a fee to any owner or operator of an electric 
vehicle. Charges will be assessed for each fifteen minute “plug time” interval regardless how much electricity is 
consumed, and plug time rates will vary depending on whether a customer uses fast or standard charging 
facilities. The tariff also provides the customer a range of payment options, and each customer will be assessed 
a transaction fee to cover payment processing costs. 
 
Concurrent with this tariff filing, Ameren Missouri is also filing an application for approval of the pilot project. The 
prepared direct testimony of Mark Nealon, which explains the pilot project and the reasons it is being proposed, 
accompanies that application. 
 
The Company has discussed the proposed pilot project with Staff, the Office of the Public Counsel, the Missouri 
Division of Energy, and other interested stakeholders who are aware of both filings Ameren Missouri is making 
today. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Wendy K. Tatro 
 
Wendy K. Tatro 
Director and Assistant General Counsel 


